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Dear Sirs or Madame, 

As outlined in Act No. 262 of 2014, a section of the Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office (RFA), 
the South Carolina Geodetic Survey (SCGS), has been assigned the responsibility to clarify 
county boundaries in South Carolina in accordance with statutory descriptions.  Our process and 
notifications not only involves working with the local county officials and the public, but also 
could potentially involve some state agencies.   

The purpose of this letter is to ask if you would like for your agency to be notified of any public 
meetings regarding this work and/or when work has been completed and subject to review before 
a final determination is implemented.  If so, then would you please provide us the name(s) and 
contact information of those individuals in your agency we could contact?   

If you have any questions or are ready to send us your contact list, please contact Mr. David 
Ballard, our program manager at david.ballard@rfa.sc.gov or 803-896-7710. 

Sincerely,

Frank A. Rainwater 
Executive Director 


